
VPAA Council 
Minutes – September 1, 2022 

East Campus TCC-116 Meeting Room 
1:00 pm 

The regular meeting of the VPAA Council was held on Thursday, September 1, 2022 at 1:00 p.m. in the 
Technical Career Center, Meeting Room 116 at East Campus, 1401 Avenue J, Amarillo, TX  79111 

Members Present:  Tina Babb, Sharee Bailey, Kim Boyd, Becky Burton, Edie Carter, Dr. Adrine Harrell-
Carter, Dr. Tamara Clunis, Kim Crowley (virtual), Becky Easton, Daniel Esquivel, Jeannie George, Toni Gray, 
David Hall, Michelle Lamons, Linda Muñoz, Lori Petty, Dr. Frank Sobey, Renee Vincent (virtual), Barbara 
Wahi 

Members Absent: Kim Boyd 

Others Present:  Rhonda Merritt, Amber Richardson 

Dr. Tamara Clunis called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m. and introduced Rhonda Merritt, VPAA Fiscal 
Manager. 

Dr. Clunis informed that members that the law enforcement fleet has been updated. 

She also stressed the importance of Title IX and the implications for not adhering to the policy. 

Becky Burton discussed current utilization of the student retention platform. 

The group heard a presentation on SACSCOC from Tina Babb.  She explained the timeline of the 
Committee for their visit and stated that everyone needs to be in attendance as there are interviews and 
site visits scheduled. 

Barbara Wahi stated the Kevin Cheek, Ryan Francis, Dr. Adrine Harrell-Carter and herself are the members 
of the Earn & Learn & BLC teams. 

Rhonda Merritt spoke on the budget briefly and that she plans to meeting with Deans’ admins in 
preparation of variance reports with Chris Sharp. 

The next meeting is scheduled for October 6 at Innovation Outpost. 

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 


